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Blackwood United Football Club
PO Box 171

Balingup 6253

Steve Hawkins

Dear Steve,
Terms of Use — Balingup Oval

As a result of the Parks & Reserves meeting held on 4" September 2007, I am now in a
position to clarify the Terms of Use for the use of Balingup Oval by Blackwood United
Football Club. These Terms of Use are based on the management process applied to
other sporting clubs using ovals in the Shire.

Blackwood United Football Club (BUFC) is deemed to be the primary user of Balingup

Oval during the winter season. This means that:

= BUFC will be given priority use between April and September each year. BUFC must
however, provide the Shire with list of fixtures (including training nights) so that the
Oval can be formally booked.

= Any bookings from other users, received by the Shire wishing to use the Oval (all
year), will be referred to BUFC for comment. We would expect any longstanding
bookings (eg Small Farm Field Day and Jalbrook) to be honoured.

= Once a booking by another user has been accepted by BUFC, it cannot be cancelled
unless agreed to by the person making the original booking.

= Council retains the right to control all bookings on the Oval.

Donnybrook Cricket Club (DCC) have requested use of the Oval on Saturdays between
October and March each year except that three fixtures, that would normally be played at
Balingup during the cricket season, will be played “away” to allow BUFC to play weekend
football carnivals during the summer. BUFC are to advise the Shire of the summer
carnival dates, in writing, no later than 31 August each year so that DCC can include this
in their fixtures process. Failure to provide this information by the due date may result
in BUFC not being able to hold carnivals on their preferred dates.

1 also wish to take this opportunity to state that:

= BUFC can book the oval on any Sunday and any weekday during the year. To avoid
any misunderstandings, it is important that the Oval is formally booked through the
Shire — neither BUFC or DCC should assume that the Oval is available unless it has
been booked through the Shire Administration.
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